Mount Biggs Bulletin

Principal's Message

Kia ora koutou e te whanau,

Last week was auction week for Rooms 1 and 4. This was a very exciting afternoon with lots of frantic bidding for experiences and prize packages. The children were all really supportive of one another and made sure that everyone got something from the day. It was fantastic to have Milly West come back and run the auction for us. The children showed they had learnt a lot from previous auctions. Thank you to Claire and Louise for your hard work and to all of the staff who made this event possible.

We also had the senior talent show on Wednesday. What an amazingly talented group of children. I was very impressed with not only their talent but also the confidence they showed to perform in front of their peers and the parents and caregivers who were there. You can all be very proud of your achievements. Thank you to our judges, Milana and Danni. We appreciate you giving up your time. Thank you to Chris for organising this event.

A group of Year 5-8 children went to the Striders event in Palmerston North on Tuesday. This was a 3km running competition. Our children competed well and can be proud of their efforts. You were all amazing representatives of Mount Biggs School.

This week is the last week for the Jets to be in school. We have thoroughly enjoyed having Zavier and Michael at our kura. The children have learnt a great deal and have had so much fun. We hope they will be back again in the near future.

Next week is our Showcase. It will be great to share the incredible things our children have been doing. Rowan and Lou have been working hard to put this together with support from the entire staff. We hope you are able to come along and support the children next week.

Ngā mihi nui, Kyle Harris

School Reminders

School Dates



Thursday 28th November Civic Centre, Feilding @ 6.30pm

Whole school performing items, singing and showcasing amazing talent.

Tickets on sale from the office from Tuesday 19th November. Correct cash or online.

Adults \$10 Children under 10 years \$5

Pre-school FREE (if sitting on an adult knee)
Please note children performing don't require tickets or seats as they will be sitting with their classes.

No pre-seating. Doors open at 6pm.

November 28th School Showcase

December

2nd - Year 8 Kainui Day

3rd - BOT Meeting

10th - Year 8 Leavers Dinner

12th - Final Assembly

Mount Biggs School









Talent Show

Congratulations to those who participated in the talent show over the last 2 weeks. It was great to see so many Room 1 students up on stage. Mckenzie, Georgiana, Laney, Emmi, Hayley, Aliyah, Sophie, Evie, Harriet all performed.

Auction Day

It was finally time to spend our hard earned Mount Biggs Bucks. We had lots of experiences and prize packs to bid on. These experiences included Orlando Country, Makino, Kowhai Park and a session with Jets players.

Mrs Nag

This is our last week with Mrs Nag as our student teacher. She has been a great asset to our class. We mostly enjoyed when Mrs Nag taught us all about Diwaii and how it is such a special celebration. We wish you all the best in your teaching journey.









We had a great time at the whole school athletics. It was great to have the juniors and the seniors competing on the same day. We started with high-jump which proved rather challenging. Discus and shot put were popular and we had some amazing throws. The final events of the day were the running races. We started with the 400m. It was great to have our own lanes. Last race was the 80m.

It is our last week with the Jets basketballers this week. We have had an amazing time and gained a lot of confidence. Our passing and shooting skills have definitely improved and I think there may be more juniors trying out for the basketball teams next year.







Term 4 is proving to be very busy in Room 3! Over the last few weeks we have seen lots of great learning, sportsmanship, skills and talents from the children.

During the Junior Talent Show we saw a lot of amazing children showing just how clever they are! It was great to see a range of performances such as dancing, playing instruments, singing and karate.

This week was our last basketball session with the Jets. The children have enjoyed these sessions and improved their skills!

Room 3 had a fantastic day at the school athletics and many went on to compete in the Kainui athletics as well. It is great to see everyone giving their best effort and having fun!











The past two weeks have been amazing. So much happening in Rooms and at Mount Biggs School.

The Market Day was a huge success and that culminated in a very successful auction. The students did an amazing job at selling their items or activities and then bidding to get the rewards. It was great to see the collaboration and commitment between the students.

The seniors did their talent show and I was very impressed with the ones that stepped up and performed.

Year 8 Trip to FAHS was a fantastic experience for the year 8s. They had the chance to see science, agriculture, music and drama in action. It was great to see the interaction with other year 8s in our Kainui.

School Certificates

Room 2 Room 1 Week 4 Week 4 Week 5 Week 5 Room 3 Room 4 Week 4 Week 4 Week 5 Week 5

Mount Biggs School

707 Sandon Rd, Feilding. 4779 <u>office@mountbiggs.school.nz</u> Ph: 06 329 3646 <u>www.mountbiggs.school.nz</u>